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June 13, 2022 
 
Dear Parents of Secondary IV and Secondary V Students, 
 
Your child will have access to their term 2 Massey-Vanier report card at the beginning of July 
on the Mozaik portal. Please note the results on this report card do not include exam results 
for Quebec Ministry of Education (MEQ) exams. Consequently, the Massey-Vanier report 
card is not your child’s official transcript of marks for Secondary IV or Secondary V.  
 
Your child will receive, through the Mozaik portal, a transcript from the MEQ which will show 
the final summative result for your child in each subject. It is this transcript (not the Massey-
Vanier report card) that indicates if your child has passed or failed a course. The MEQ offers 
supplemental exams in Secondary IV Science and Math as well as in Secondary V ELA and 
French. It is therefore important for your child to regularly check their Mozaik portal to see if 
the final results have been posted in order to determine if they should register for a MEQ 
supplemental exam and/or summer school.  
 
We have attached a calendar of the MEQ’s supplemental exam dates. These supplemental 
exams will be written at the school board office in Magog. The school board will be e-mailing 
students having course summative averages between 45% to 59% with information on the 
supplemental exam process. 
 
This year, the Eastern Townships School Board is offering summer school through LEARN 
only in the Secondary IV and Secondary V courses that have MEQ supplemental exams.  
You will also find attached the LEARN offer of summer school sessions including the 
eligibility requirements for taking these sessions. Registration deadline is July 7 at 3 PM. 
Given that places are limited and are offered on a first come first serve basis, we suggest that 
you register as soon as possible if you suspect that your child will not be successful in one of 
the courses offered and would benefit from a review before the supplemental exam. The 
school board has been assured that students can register early and be reimbursed up to two 
days after the course begins, should they discover that they were successful. Please note, 
your child does not have to take the summer school sessions to write the supplemental MEQ 
exams. 
 
As a final point of information, please note that the government is not offering a supplemental 
exam in Secondary IV History. As a result, the only way your child has the possibility of 
passing Secondary IV History in the summer is by doing the summer school session 
with LEARN. 
 
Best regards, 
 
MV Admin team 
 

 


